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     OCTOBER  2016  


SEATTLE DANISH LODGE NEWSLETTER 
Danish Brotherhood Lodge 29 and Danish Sisterhood Evergreen Lodge 40 
meet every first Wednesday on the month except July and August at 7:30pm 
NWDA Harmony Hall, Meridian Office Bldg., 1833 N 105 St. #205, Seattle WA 
 

 DANISH BROTHERHOOD LODGE 29: http://dblodge29.org/  
President:  DEAN LARSEN  de.larsen21@gmail.com  7837 1ST AVE S. PMB 313, Normandy Park, WA 98146 PH: 206-714-9369 

Secretary:  ANNELISE KROMANN annelise1015@gmail.com  314 3rd Ave S #4, Edmonds, WA 98020 PH: 425-329-5083 

Treas/Editor: LEXIE SØRENSEN  flsorensen@msn.com   P. O. Box 99769, Seattle, WA 98139  PH: 206-285-3025 
 DANISH SISTERHOOD LODGE 40:  
President:  PATTI OLSEN   Olsenpn@aol.com  19546 7 AVE NE, Shoreline, WA 98155  PH: 206-910-9924 
Sec/Treas: KAREN FAVERO karenfavero@hotmail.com  6002 St. Albion Way #E-102, Mountlk Terr.98043 PH: 206-963-6049 

PLEASE NOTIFY NEWSLETTER EDITOR WITH YOUR ADDRESS CHANGES & CORRECTIONS. 
 






  HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO DB 29 & DS 40 LODGE MEMBERS 
OCTOBER: Lowen Clausen;  Susanne Clevenger;  Corrine M. Favero;  Todd Foster;  Maija Hammond;  

Sigrid Hudson;  Gert Jacobsen;  Annelise M Kromann;  Kenneth H. Kromann;  Jesper 

J. Mortensen;  Kristin A Nielsen;  Patti Olsen;  Poul Hald Pedersen;  Mark Petersen;  

Dina Rohm;  P. Troy Sorensen;  Esther Swanson;  Greta A. Wolfe;  Ulla Younker  

NOVEMBER: Nichole Al-Khedairy;  Solveig Brown;  Sandy Buus;  Louis K. 

Christensen;  Marete Markussen Eadie;  Hanne Gwilym;  Gerda 

Hald;  Steve Hambleton;  Kirsten Kromann;  Paul Kromann;  Irene 

Long;  Helga Markussen;  Joseph R.  Matsen;  Agnes Mauritsen;  

Birgitte Mcintosh;  Egon Molbak;  Louis Nielsen;  Inge-

Merethe Otey;  Tom Paulsen;  Kate Prægel;  Holli Jo Spanski;  Derek Todoroff  

DECEMBER: Minna Brask;  Craig Emmick;  Vivi Hammond;  Eric J. J. Jorgensen;  

Kris Maudslien;  Svend Mikkelsen;  Rick Newbrey;  Tina Newbrey;  Lene K. Nielsen;  Emily Olsen;  

Lola Pitzner;  Flemming Sorensen;  Annie Syberg;  Joe Wenzel;  Elmer H. Wittman;  Gert Wolff;   
 
 




SEATTLE DANISH COMMUNITY CALENDAR ••• 
All activities are at the Danish Center (DCC), 1833 N 105 St., Seattle -- unless otherwise noted. 

 
 

 

 

at DCC  Wed 10/19 Noon Onsdagsklubben   RSVP to NWDA 206-523-3263 or Minna at 425-821-2476

at DCC  Sat 10/22 6:00pm DB Lodge 29 VETERANS NIGHT PARTY--  Info:--Lexie 206-285-3025

Mon 10/31 H a p p y    H a l l o w e e n
at DCC  Wed 11/2 7:30pm DB & DS Lodge Meetings   & Come play BINGO!!

at DCC  Sun 11/6 Combined Circles Annual Christmas Bazaar
at NHM  Sa-Su 11/19-2010am-5pmNordic Christmas Celebration at the Museum

at DCC  Wed 11/16 Noon Onsdagsklubben   RSVP to NWDA 206-523-3263 or Minna at 425-821-2476

Thu 11/24 Happy Thanksgiving
at Women's University ClubSat 12/3 6pm Danish Club Julebal

at DCC  Wed 12/7 7:30pm DB & DS Lodge Meetings 

Mon 12/12 Newsletter Deadline - Monday following Lodge meetings

at DCC  Sun 12/11 2-5pm Julestue & Danish Children's Christmas Party  Info: NWDA 206-523-3263          
 

mailto:de.larsen21@gmail.com
mailto:annelise1015@gmail.com
mailto:flsorensen@msn.com
mailto:Olsenpn@aol.com
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DB LODGE 29 MINUTES:  President Dean Larsen opened the October 5, 2016 meeting with the pledge of 

allegiance at 7:31pm with 26 members and 2 guests in attendance. No one was absent. The 
September minutes were approved as read by the Secretary. There were no new applications for 
membership. 
Correspondence:  A thank you letter was received from Sofia Windelev, campership recipient, who 
wrote about the wonderful time she had at camp this year. A letter was also received from Annie 

Syberg of East Side Circle asking for the support of the Danish Brotherhood at the Bazaar next month. Grethe 
Buus volunteered Henning Buus to help serve and he will be sure to charge a little more for the drinks. Thank 
yous were received from the Nordic Heritage Museum for membership renewal and the donation to their 
campaign.  
Treasurer:  Treasurer Lexie Sorensen read the financial report. The treasurer’s report was approved as read. 
Committee Reports:  Soccer – After the last report, the team hasn’t won as much and they play the best team 
tomorrow. Hopefully some of them have fast legs. The 40th anniversary was great and there were 160 people in 
attendance. Picnic Each group had to pay $54.75 to help cover the cost of the picnic. Patti Olsen said she is 
happy to help next year. Golf – it was an honor to see Flemming Sorensen receive an award for his outstanding 
3rd place golfing as part of his Mallard duck group. His entire four-some, Leif Sorensen, Karlo Thornvig and Greg 
Lesnar (Leif’s brother-in-law), was there to honor him while Greg presented the trophies, the medal and the 
jacket!  Tillykke Flemming!  Bingo is next month!  
Veteran’s Night is scheduled for Saturday, October 22nd. It is $35 a person. Thomas Buus will bring the spiral 
cooked ham. Melanie Berg is bringing the cheesy potatoes. Dean Larsen is bringing rolls and butter. Henning 
Buus will bring salad, pies, pickled herring, rye bread, and Annie Kromann will make curry for the herring. We 
will also collect food and build a sculpture, possibly Holger Dansk and Steve as Holger?  Installation is 
tentatively set for pre-meeting on February 1st.  Will reach out to Mary Stefansen to ensure this works in to her 
District President schedule. Convention: Enumclaw has confirmed they will host in 2018. Vancouver is hosting 
in 2017.  
Nominating Committee: Frank Poulsen (by unanimous vote), Preben Pedersen, Tove Lise Sorensen and 
Thomas Buus will gather candidates for the 2017 board. 
New Business:  Ondsagsklubben is on Oct. 19th.  Bazaar is November 6th. Julestue will be December 11th. 
Unfinished Business: November dinner will be leftovers from Veteran’s night unless someone has other ideas. 
December will be a Julefrokost potluck.  
Announcements/For the good and the welfare:   Congratulations to the entire Buus family who welcomed a 
new grandson/great-grandson Jack Thomas earlier this morning! Congratulations to Ken Kromann who is turning 
70 on October 16th. Greetings from Gert and Lillian Wolff who are 25 year Veteran’s this year! Unfortunately they 
can’t make it from Texas to join the celebration, but we hope they will make it to Seattle soon to visit us all! 
     Flemming Sorensen won the small pot and donated it back to the Christmas collection. Sandy Buus, Tina I 
Prægel, Erik Bodholt, Tina Newbrey and Gert Jacobsen all had their names drawn, but they weren’t there! 
November will be worth $200! 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:26pm.     Respectfully submitted by Secretary Annelise M Kromann   


 DUCK GOLF TEAM:  SWINGOILERS 

2016 Division Winner 85 year old Flemming + jacket & trophies 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Greg Lesnar, Leif Sorensen, Flemming Sorensen & Karlo Thornvig 
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SISTERHOOD EVERGREEN LODGE #40:  The meeting was opened at 7:35 p.m. on October 5, 2016.   

All officers were present with the exception of Dina Rohm and Greta Ballard.  Anne Blackburn filled 
in for Past President Dina Rohm.  There were nine members present.  
Correspondence from The Scandinavian Hour asking for our sponsorship of their Christmas program 
was read.  Anne Blackburn moved that we donate $30.00 to the Scandinavian Hour.  Annie Syberg 

seconded, carried. 
Bills:  There was a bill from DB Lodge #29 for mailing expenses for the September newsletter in the amount of 
$10.40.  There was also a bill for the All Danish Picnic of $54.75.  This represents our share of the site rental 
which was paid by NWDA.  Both bills were paid.   
Sick or Needy Sisters:  Anne Blackburn is doing well after her knee surgery.  Irene Jensen is a little confused at 
times but remains fairly active and is enjoying her life.  Dana Svitavsky is beginning her freshman year at Western 
Washington University and is enjoying her new adventure.  Ellen Olsen is attending the University of Oregon in 
the geology PhD program. 
Trustees Report:  After the coin march, there is a balance of $152.25.   
New Business:  NWDF has asked the Sisterhood to provide the Kringle for Julestue.   We voted to again purchase 
three strips of the luxe kringle as we have done in the past. 
Veterans’ night will be on October 22, 2016, happy hour at 6:00 p.m. and dinner at 7:00 p.m.  The price for dinner 
is $35.00 per person.  The deadline for reservations is October 14.  Please bring non-perishable food items for 
the food sculpture that will be assembled after dinner.  The proceeds (after expenses) from the dinner will be 
donated to Hopelink. 
Installation dinner is coming up in January.  Patti will contact PNW District president Nancy Stangland regarding 
dates she is available. 
The NWDA bazaar is on the first Sunday of November. 
Thank you for all the donations to Youthcare.  Please continue to bring items for them.  Patti will take all the 
items to their University District headquarters.  Youthcare is opening another facility for homeless youth so 
donations of bedding, towels and cookware are also welcome.   PLEASE REMEMBER TO GATHER ITEMS 
ESPECIALLY SCHOOL SUPPLIES FOR THE HOMELESS YOUNG PEOPLE IN SEATTLE AND BRING 
THEM TO THE NEXT MEETING.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. until November 2, 2016.    

  Respectfully submitted, Karen Favero, Sec/Treas 




CONGRATULATIONS TO THE SEATTLE DANES SOCCER CLUB!!! 

 

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Help Seattle DB help the less fortunate 
—please come to our party and donate to our Food Drive. 

Bring your donations of canned and non-perishable food & other useful home items to October Lodge Meeting & also 
to our Veteran’s Night Dinner on Sat. October 22.  Our creative Lodge Secretary Annelise always has a brilliant idea 
of what would be fun to build.  We love to “play with our food” items.  In the past we have built a Viking ship, Tivoli 
Gate, Amalienborg, Rundetårn and Himmelbjerget. Help build “a Danish Surprise” after dinner.  All items received 
will be donated to Hopelink to help those in need. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Call or email 
Lexie: 

flsorensen@msn.com or  206-285-
3025 and let her know if your check is in the mail 

 

Come Celebrate Lodge 29’s Annual Veteran’s Night 
 

Saturday, October 22, 2016 
 

Three 25, and one 50 year DB29 membership pins will be awarded at our dinner 
 

Veteran’s Night:  Saturday, October 22, 2016 

Happy hour at 6:00pm with dinner following 

PLACE: Harmony Hall Danish Center at NWDA 

  1833 N 105 St. #205, Seattle 

MENU: Harvest themed dishes Spiral Ham, 

Cheesy potatoes etc. + pickled herring ++ 

Cost: $35 per person (all profits to be 

donated to our Food Drive Charity--HOPELINK) 
 

 
Please reserve ______ (#) of reservations     Phone: _______________________ 
 
Name: _________________________________ and ___________________________________ 
 

Enclosed is check for $____________ ($35 per person) payable to DB Lodge 29 
 

Mail to: DB Lodge 29 c/o Lexie Sorensen, P O Box 99769, Seattle, WA 98139 
Info: Ph: 206-285-3025 flsorensen@msn.com 

RESERVATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED by Friday, October 14, 2016 
Bring non-perishable food items to Vet Nite & Share our Harvest Food Drive 

Celebration.  We will build a food structure with our donations and send a photo 
to ALA will donate at least $100 to HopeLink, our Food Bank charity. 

 

Please Contact Lexie:  flsorensen@msn.com or 206-285-3025   
Please let Lexie know your check is in the mail 

mailto:flsorensen@msn.com
mailto:flsorensen@msn.com
mailto:flsorensen@msn.com
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